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Dear Parents, students and staff,
We have had an excellent start to the third term.  After a very 
productive staff development day examining the integration 
of ICT across the curriculum on 12th July at the Presentation 
Campus, students seem to have settled back into the routine of 
classes and studying and each campus felt like it was ready for 
business as usual.  It is obvious that our Year 12 students are 
certainly aware that they have entered into their last 10 weeks 
and for the moment they appear calm and focused.  There is a 
positive energy around the College.
 
I have experienced many proud moments as Principal and this 
week it happened again.  Our choir performed their original 
piece, ‘Gunnai Dreaming’ at the Latrobe Performing Arts Centre 
on Wednesday night.  They sang it with such respect for the 
Aboriginal culture and their performance stirred in people a deep 
sense of emotion. The audience was left speechless.  Many 
remarked about its power and impact.  The piece sung, told of 
the dreamtime story of Boran the pelican and Tuk the musk 
duck, the first Gunnai to come to Gippsland. One of Australia’s 
finest composers, Mark Clement Pollard was commissioned by 
the College to write this highly evocative work.  Mark worked 
in close consultation with Lynette Solomon-Dent and 
Christine Johnstone from the Central Gippsland TAFE 
Koori unit.  As a College we feel this has been a wonderful gift 
and are proud to have in a small way, furthered our relationship 
with the Braiakaulung people of the Gunnai/Kurnai clan and their 
history.  The performance that followed by Kutcha Edwards 
was equally emotional and a powerful and provocative rendition 
of his life as an Aboriginal person growing up in Melbourne and 
Traralgon.  In the great tradition of oral history, Kutch captured 
his life story full of sadness, pain, family love and hope. It will be 
a night not easily forgotten.  
 
NAIDOC Week
We congratulate Jessica Wall in Year 10 for winning the 
Creative Writing essay for the NAIDOC competition where 
students were invited to demonstrate their understanding of the 
importance of friendship and cultural diversity. Jessica will be 

 The Prayer of St. Francis
Lord, make me an instrument of your 

peace, 
Where there is hatred, let me sow love;

where there is injury, pardon;
where there is doubt, faith;

where there is despair, hope;
where there is darkness, light;
where there is sadness, joy;

 

O Divine Master, grant that I may not so 
much seek to be consoled as to console; 

to be understood as to understand; 
to be loved as to love.

 

For it is in giving that we receive; 
it is in pardoning that we are pardoned; 

and it is in dying that we are born to 
eternal life.

						                 presented with her prize at our next Campus Assembly. 
Canonisation of Mary MacKillop
We congratulate David Moulton in Year 11 & Mikaela Ryan in Year 10 for being selected to represent our College 
at the canonisation of St Mary MacKillop of the Cross in Rome from 14-23 October.  They will join other secondary students 
from around this Diocese and from Victoria. Both David and Mikaela will be excellent ambassadors (continued pg. 11)

Students from Marist College, Liceo Guatemala in Guatemala City.                                	
                                                          Shane Reid
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he promised to make them ‘fishers of men’.  
 

My own conversations with God show nowhere near the 
comfortable trust that my Gran had. I pray that someday 

they will. 				    Shane Reid
Acting Director of Faith of Ministry

 
This week we pray for Bishop Jeremiah Coffey and Br Doug 
Walsh who are both recovering from recent illness.

When I was ten, my grandmother passed away quite 
suddenly. I remember all too well the difficult task sometime 
after her funeral when the entire extended family assembled 
to pack up her belongings and prepare her home to be 
sold. A great mob of uncles, aunts and cousins gathered 
with boxes and bags at her home one weekend. It was 
a bittersweet occasion with stories and memories being 
triggered by the possessions being packed up. Most items 
had a story that could be expanded upon by one or more 
of those gathered. Some, to this day, remain an enigmatic 
mystery.
 
Our beloved ‘Gran’ had a sturdy, pragmatic faith that 
continues to echo through our family. Amongst her 
belongings, my uncle found a scribbled note with the 
heading “My prayer”. While I have long since forgotten the 
details of this prayer, I do remember one line that I continue 
to reflect on. I also remember the impact of this find on 
our family. My uncle had access to a computer at his work 
(which was a big deal then) and he typed up and copied this 
prayer for all to share in. It was just the tonic needed for a 
family that was somewhat adrift without their magnificent 
matriarch. The final lines of her prayer were:  

 
“Lord, help me to remember that I will face nothing 

today that you and I cannot handle,
Please help me as you always have, I love you”
 
Twenty three years later. I still envy my Gran for her 
remarkable trust in God. This was revealed in many ways, 
not just the faithful confidence that the lines above speak to. 
She had the type of wisdom that only the passage of time 
can bring. However, I am still struck all these years later 
about the trust that existed in her relationship with God.
 
The notion of trusting God has been in my thoughts lately. 
Mainly, because I am realising that faith in God doesn’t 
immediately mean an automatic trust in God. I am inspired 
by those who like my Gran have a faith that reaches such a 
point. My favourite example of this trust in God occurs in the 
gospels with the visceral image of the disciples leaving their 
nets upon the shore and following Jesus in his mission as

Bunnings BBQ
Please come along to Morwell Bunnings
Saturday 14th August 2010

Buy a Sausage & support Music at 
Lavalla Catholic College.

Run by the Music Support Group 2010

Migrants Sunday Celebration
Sunday August 29, 2010 at 2.00pm

St Patrick’s, Pakenham
 

All are invited and urged to join together for a 
joyful Mass celebrated by Bishop Christopher 
Prowse with clergy of the diocese; followed by 

food and fellowship.
You’re encouraged to wear traditional dress (if 

you have one) and bring a plate to share.
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Marist Netball 
Carnival 2010
During the first week 
of the holidays Lavalla 
Catholic College 
competed in the 
annual Marist Netball 
Carnival. Lavalla 
looked extremely 
strong & were thought 
to be  the team to 
beat. They played 
eight games with six 
wins and two losses, 
finishing the day 
on top of their pool. 
This placed Lavalla 
in the Championship 

The final day saw Lavalla competing against Woodlawn 
first up. We won a nail biting game by 2 goals. It was 
goal for goal until a turn over from Bec Jennings with 2 
minutes to go finishing with a goal, followed by Lavalla’s 
centre and hitting the second goal within seconds of 
the buzzer. Lavalla were now to take on the undefeated 
Sacred Heart. Once again both teams were fighting hard 
giving it 100% and giving very little lead as it was goal for 
goal. Sacred Heart who were too strong with 2 minutes 
to go got two quick goals and defeated Lavalla by two. 
Lavalla finished 4th in the Carnival, a brilliant attempt from 
the girls. Coach Fiona Morrow couldn’t have been any 
prouder of the effort these girls put in. Congratulations to 
Jaimee Salleh and Bec Jennings who were selected in 
the Highly Recommended Team and noted as the best 
defenders in the competition. 

Nikki Schroeter - Sports Coordinator

division for the carnival. Shantelle Thorburn played 8 full 
games in centre and never gave up; this effort won her 
player of the day on day one of competition.                       

On day two Lavalla was among the top 9 teams of the 
competition, all fighting for the AMSA Championship. Lavalla 
were not going to lose easily, although bodies were sore

muscles were aching and blisters were beginning to appear. 
Lavalla were determined to give every team a good run for 
their money with four draws, three losses and one win, 
keeping us in sight of a top five finish. Rebecca Jennings 
had now played 16 games straight without a break and 
was looked upon as one of the best defenders in the 
competition.
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Presentation Campus
Next week we celebrate our Champagnat Mass and two 
of our students will be acknowledged for their contribution 
to our campus community, their service of others and for 
modelling the Marist commitment to their own development 
and wellbeing. We also acknowledge Mr Daniel Scholes’ 
engagement with the Marist story through the program “In 
the Champagnat Way.”   

Ms Jo Johnson and Mrs Teresa Greenough 
and myself as Ms Pegorer’s representative, met last week 
to continue our discussion as Partners in Education for 
students in the Moe/Newborough area. This dialogue has a 
vital role to play in ensuring the good health and continuance 
of Catholic Education in this part of the valley.

Leanne Mills 
Campus Director

Once again we have a new community formed on the 
campus having said farewell to the term 2 MSP group and 
now welcoming students new to the program. The routine 
of catching the bus, starting into the School of the Road 
activities and enjoying their new surroundings seems to 
have been a smooth transition. This, along with more in 
depth exploration of their learning techniques and the start 
of their research and planning on the City theme sees them 
well placed for their first camp experience on 29/30 July.
 
We also welcome new staff members Miss Alexandra 
James and Mr Sunil Nand who both have duties in 
the MSP program as well as within the Campus.
 
Our Year 8/9 elective groups have started the term well 
and can be seen taking up the challenge to compile the 
photographic alphabet, limbering up at their dance/drama 
class or writing scripts/preparing storyboards in readiness 
for their short film productions. Many Year 7’s have shown 
ingenuity and skill in making replicas of the Colosseum, the 
Pyramids and the Trojan Horse and these were displayed 
with great pride.
 
All of these raise the awareness of the many options 
available at Lavalla as we move towards subject selections/
career pathways and the focus on them in Term3. Our Expo 
at the Kildare Campus and related information sessions for 
students and parents are all scheduled for August.

Yr 7 Presentation Campus Students   	

	 Replicas Work
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St Paul’s Campus

Chris Roga 
Campus Director

THE READING 
CHALLENGE
August marks the 
end of the Victorian 
Premier’s Reading 
Challenge. All Year 7 
& 8 students are busy 
meeting the challenge 
of reading 15 books. 
Congratulations to 
Shannon Shepley, 
Phoebe Trembath  
Stephanie Cook 
and Ebony Jozsa 

who have finished the challenge and continue to read 
enthusiastically.  Year 8 students also created a stunning 
array of ‘Book in a Box’ presentations. Pictured above is 
Cynthia Lee (Year 8) and below, Grace Campbell 
(Year 8)	.

ICAS Science Competition results have been made 
available to the College.  Congratulations to Zachary 
Neilson of Year 7 who achieved a High Distinction award 
(top 1% in Victoria).  Distinction awards were received by 
Karlee Dal Pra, Alina Huggins, Chloe Morris, 
Jarrod Newberry and  Maggie O’Keefe at Year 
7, Jack Beauglehall, Jacob Farmer, Korey 
Kavadias, Ryley Reid and  Samuel Roberts 
at Year 8 and Thomas Couling and  Mubtasim 
Murshed at Year 9. A high number of students were 
awarded a Credit. Well done to all students who took part 
in this activity.  

Kim Widrich - 
Year 7 & 8 CurriculumTeam Leader

‘BENVENUTI IN 
AUSTRALIA!’
Our Italian visitors are 
arriving at Kildare on 
July 26.  They will be 
visiting St Paul’s and 
Presentation campuses 
to meet with staff and 
students.  While in the 
region they will visit 
the Keeping Place, 
Bairnsdale and many 
other local attractions.
 
ICAS SUCCESS
Congratulations to Nathaniel Georgeson (Yr7), 
David Diaz and Cayde Dixon (Yr9) for receiving a 
High Distinction award in their ICAS Computer Skills 
Competition entries.  Simon Jackiw (Yr10), Mark 
Larkins, Mitchell McDonald and Mubtasim 
Murshed (Yr9) and Zachary Neilson (Yr7) each 
received Distinction awards.  Congratulations to all 
students who participated.

Term 3 has begun. Staff and students slipped into the 
routine with no fuss. It is a big term; Year 9’s start looking 
seriously at Subject Selections for Year 10; Year 8s look 
at subject selections to Year 9. In effect, students in both 
year levels are taking a look at themselves, looking at their 
career inclinations, and deliberately selecting subjects that 
will help them reach their career goals. 

EXPO at Kildare on 13 August is an important date. I 
would recommend parents visit Kildare however briefly 
between noon and 3 pm to see the career opportunities 
and possibilities available. 

On 27th, the college will hold the Champagnat Mass in 
honour of Marcellin Champagnat. What inspires me about 
Marcellin is that despite being what I would term a poor 
student, he decided he would be a priest and he did so. 
Also, though he died in 1840, he understood the young 
people in our school in 2010. He said, “To bring children up 
properly we must love them; we must love them equally.”   
And again, he said, “Of all the lessons you can, and indeed 
must give your pupils, the first and principal one....is your 
example.” It is wisdom that we could all use. 

We look forward to a busy and fruitful term.  
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Lee McKenzie 
Acting Campus Director

This term is usually a very purposeful term.  Students have 
received feedback from the semester one reports and are 
now hopefully using this to enhance their performance this 
semester.  Our students will also be very focused on career 
and study paths as we move through the re-enrolment and 
Expo process.  I invite you all to put some time aside on 
Friday August 13th and to visit the various stations at Expo 
to assist your son or daughter with planning their future 
study and career.
 
Road Safety
At the campus assembly last week students were 
presented with information and were involved in a forum 
about Road Trauma.  This experience helps our young 
people understand the responsibility they take on when 
they become drivers and also empowers them to make 
decisions to keep themselves safe as potential passengers.  
We are very grateful to Snr Sergeant Andy Milborne for 
facilitating the session and would like to also thanks Mrs 
Kathleen Roberts, College Council Chairperson for being 
involved in the forum.

Next week  we will again be hosting  “Keys Please” from 
7:00 – 9:00 , Thursday 29th in the VCE study Centre.  Keys 
Please is a free, two hour forum for learner drivers and their 
parents. It shows you how to get the maximum benefit from 
the Learner period and become a responsible and safe 
driver.  More information can be found at: 
www.vicroads.v ic.gov.au/Home/SafetyAndRules/
SaferDrivers/YoungAndNewDrivers/KeysPlease

Student drivers
It is timely to remember the College policy regarding 
students driving to school.  Students are not to leave the 
property during school hours without written permission 
from a parent/ guardian and are definitely not to take other 
students with them in cars.  These rules are important and I 
ask that you support us  to help keep our young people safe. 
We are also mindful of the regulations around passenger 
numbers which apply to all P Platers. 

Senior Choir
Wednesday evening the senior choir were asked to sing our 
commissioned piece “Gunnai Dreaming” by Mark Pollard 
in support Kutcha Edwards at the Latrobe Performing Arts 
Centre. We are very proud of the work of the students 
and our music staff in bringing to the stage a piece in the 
language of our local indigenous people.

Monday 9th August, 7:30 Kildare Hall, Yr 11 
2011 Information session and distribution of 
LA reports.  
Parents of Yr 10 students please note that the next scheduled 
LA interview period will be in the lead up to Expo and will not 
be the usual individual interviews.  There will be Information 
sessions with teachers and House Coordinator.  

Congratulations
Holly Cooper recently attended the Sister Cities Australia 
National Conference in Rockhampton, she was one of five 
delegates from Latrobe City. Lisa Phillips  is currently 
competing in the Queensland Open Championship ( Lawn 
Bowls)  and is working with the Victorian Institute of Sport 
to achieve her lawn bowls goals.

Pictured left: Lavalla student Erin White with Dr Heather 
Young, at the Australian Brain Bee Challenge this week.
 
“Life’s challenges are not supposed to paralyze 
you, they’re supposed to help you discover who 
you are”.--Bernice Johnson Reagon
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After a refreshing mid-year break we are moving even more 
rapidly towards the end of the year. 

On the 12th and 13th of July a group of 38 students from 
both Year 11 and Year 12 ventured down to Melbourne to 
explore the many opportunities awaiting us at the different 
Universities throughout Melbourne. During the course 
of the two days we were lucky enough to explore Deakin 
University, Melbourne University, Australian Catholic 
University, Swinburne University of Technology, RMIT and 
also Monash University. The trip allowed for the students 
who were interested in going to University in Melbourne to 
have a look at some of the facilities and courses that are on 
offer to ensure that each student makes the correct decision 
when the time comes to apply for their course in their VTAC 
application. A massive thank you to Mrs. Anne English and 
Mr. Gerard English for their help in facilitating this worthwhile 
experience. 

On the 15th July RoadSafe visited the Kildare Campus to 
conduct a presentation about the dangers young people face 
on the roads and how their actions can have widespread 
ramifications for those around them. 

A Note from Our Students
The hypotheticals presentation allowed for the students to 
find out for themselves the consequences they may face 
while making certain decisions on the road. Andy Milbourne 
from RoadSafe and his panel of experts gave an insight as 
to what might occur in a road accident and the long-term 
effects it has on not only the victim but also their loved ones. 
This presentation was beneficial for all students as it put 
into perspective the dangers that can be found on the road 
and also the importance of making the right decision before 
getting into a vehicle. 
 
We are also looking forward to the 5th and 6th of August when 
Year 9 students from St. Paul’s Campus and Presentation 
Campus will come to visit Kildare so that they become 
acquainted with their surroundings as part of their transition 
from the junior campuses into the senior campus.
 
We trust you had a good holiday and will continue to work 
hard as we come to the business end of the school year.

School Leaders
Andrew Ware, Kosta Psinas, 
Brooke Ward and Joey Black

RoadSafe presenters with Schoole Leaders Brooke 
Ward, Andrew Ware, Joey Black and Kosta Psinas
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VCE
Lavalla students 
explore Universities
 

On the 12th and 13th of 
July 40 students from years 
11 and 12 took part in the 
annual Lavalla Uni Trip. We 
were able to explore Deakin 
Uni - Burwood, Swinburne 
Uni - Hawthorn, Australian 
Catholic University - Fitzroy, 
Melbourne Uni - Parkville, 
RMIT Uni - City Campus and 
Monash Uni -Clayton campus. 
We also experienced student 
accommodation at Ormond 
College Parkville. At each 
Uni we had a guided tour and 
were given the chance to ask 
questions about courses and 
facilities.  Current students 
had some good advice for us about life as a Uni student. We were pleasantly surprised by the  way the Unis are like 
villages where everything a student could need can be found on campus from Medical support to Hairdressers and even 
Travel Agents. We had the chance to imagine ourselves as students and to consider courses that we had not previously 
been aware of.  Some of us even started to think again about our Uni preferences. We think that we are much better 
prepared to make our choices than we were. Our advice to students next year is to definitely go on this trip if you have the 
chance. Pictured above are Lavalla students on a guided tour of Deakin University.

Anne English
Careers Coordinator

Book your seat to WYD2011 now
The next international World Youth Day will be held 
in Madrid, Spain from 16–21 August 2011. Bishop 
Christopher Prowse of the Diocese of Sale would like 
to invite YOU to be part of this international gathering 
by joining the Diocesan pilgrimage to WYD 2011. 
Online registrations are now open! To book your 
seat for this once-in-a-lifetime experience go to www.
wydtours.com, click on “WYD pilgrimages” and follow 
the links to the Diocese of Sale page. Or for more 
info contact Jess at the Youth Ministry Office on 5126 
1063 or jessd@sale.catholic.org.au. 

CONGRATULATIONS
 
We’ve also received word that Isobel Weckmann 
(Principal Trombone) and David Moulton (Cello) have 
been chosen to play in a representative Orchestra 
Victoria workshop. This will see them performing alongside 
members of Orchestra Victoria and the best music students 
across Gippsland in a two day workshop and performance in 
Bairnsdale next term.  

We also congratulate our netball girls who gave an 
outstanding performance at the Marist Netball Carnival during 
the holidays.
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Forthcoming Events...
Term 3
27 July	 Champagnat Mass 9.30am
5 – 9 Aug	 CAS Netball
9 August	 Student Free Day – Yr 12 VCE/	
		  VCAL classes only 
9 August	 Yr 10 2011 Information Evening
9-13 Aug	 Yr 10 LA Parent/Teacher  
		  Interviews

 
13 August		  EXPO Kildare Campus
16 August		  Student Free Day
18-23 August 	 CAS Soccer
24-27 August		 Yr 11 Retreats
24-27 August		 Yr 8 LA Parent/Teacher 	
			   Interviews

An Invitation
 

We extend an invitation to familes to attend our 
Champagnat Mass on Tuesday 27th July at 9.00 am in 
the Champagnat centre.  This is an important occasion 
for the College as we not only celebrate the legacy of 
our founder but honour our students who demonstrate 

the Marist Charism through their daily interactions.  

 

An Invitation
 

We extend an invitation to familes to attend our 
Champagnat Mass on Tuesday 27th July at 9.00 am in 
the Champagnat Centre.  This is an important occasion 

for the College as we not only celebrate the legacy of our 
founder but honour our students who demonstrate the 

Marist Charism through their daily interactions. 

 

  
Annual 
Report
The Lavalla 

Catholic College 
Annual Report is 
now avaliable for 
viewing on our 

website. 

www.lavalla.
vic.edu.au
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Curriculum Update
SEMESTER 2 BEGINS . . . 
It is a timely reminder to all students that there are a number 
of things they can do to help achieve their academic goals:
	 1. Re read Semester 1 reports in order to identify 
areas which require improvement.  These may include 
organisation, attentiveness  or even attendance.
	 2. Be familiar with the home study documents which 
are made available at the beginning of each Semester or 
term (depending on Year level).  Recommended tasks for 
home study  will include pre reading relevant information 
(novels/texts),  reviewing and rewriting class notes and 
planning and producing research tasks.
	 3. Be an active member of your learning group 
(class).  Prepare for lessons, aim to meet due dates and 
discuss your progress with your teacher.
	 4. Stay healthy by not staying up late and eating 
foods with little nutritional value.  Eat a healthy breakfast 
before coming to school in the morning and make time for 
physical activity if you are not involved in an organised 
sport.

SCIENCE PROJECT SEASON
Year 7 students are currently working on a major Science 
Project that will be exhibited at the ‘Year 7 On Show’ evening 
on Wednesday September 1st. Students have chosen to 
produce a model or publication or plan and conduct an 
experiment on a topic relating to the environment.  A great 
deal of planning and preparation goes into these major 
investigations.  

YEAR 7 ANCIENT HISTORY MUSEUMS
Last term Year 7 classes invited other students and 
parents to a variety of exhibits informing audiences about  
life in Ancient Rome, Greece or Eygpt.  Models were 
built, dioramas constructed, ancient tools and weapons 
reproduced, languages interpreted, religious symbols 
displayed, clothing designed and sewn and ancient 
technology brought back to life.  
 
“I really enjoyed the class museum activity.  It was 
great seeing everyone’s models and how much 
effort everyone put into it.  Everyone agreed . . 
. 7.3’s Museum (Ancient Greece) was the best!”  
Maggie O’Keefe (7.3) 

PICTURED BELOW LEFT, Nick Oldis and Bayley 
Charalambous (7.4) with their display of Ancient 
Spartan Weapons. PICTURED ABOVE, Taryn Clarke 
(7.6) with Mrs Clarke (mother) with her ancient Egyptian 
harp.

KOKODA LEADERSHIP DAY – SHRINE OF 
REMEMBRANCE (August 4th)
Twenty places to attend this special event were quickly filled 
by students from Year 7, 8 and 9.  The Hon. Charlie Lynn 
MLC psc, who was born in Orbost, will speak to students 
about courage, compassion and leadership and share his 
knowledge and experiences of Kokoda.  

Kim Widrich - 
Year 7 & 8 CurriculumTeam Leader
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and we look forward to sharing a little in the excitement 
of the ceremony and celebrations once they return.  May 
God bless and protect them on this potentially life changing 
experience.
 
VCE Prize
Anthony Lawn who completed Year 12 in 2009, 
was presented with the Premiers VCE Award for 
Systems Engineering.  Anthony is currently studying 
at the Melbourne University and had a very successful first 
semester.  Congratulations are extended to Anthony, his 
family and his teacher Mr Dan Caffrey.  
 
Recognising our Excellent Teachers
Our Art teacher, Mr Luis Geraldes is in Portugal at 
the moment receiving the distinguished Portuguese 
National Art Prize - Talento 09. This recognition 
comes from the Portuguese National Body for Culture and 
the Portuguese Foreign Affairs Department. Among the 
panel of judges was Isabel Carlos, Curator of the Sydney 
Biennale 2008 and the Director of Fundação Calouste 
Gulbenkian. This is quite an honour for Mr Geraldes and his 
family. We congratulate him for making such a significant 
contribution to society and await his return next week.
 
During the holiday break, Mr Jason Szkwarek received 
the Design & Technology Teachers Association 
Prize awarded to the most outstanding student in the 
Graduate Diploma in Technology Education course at La 
Trobe University. This is well deserved recognition for a 
very talented teacher. Well done Mr Szkwarek. 
 
New Staff
As you are no doubt aware by now Ms Lee McKenzie is 
Acting Campus Director for the Kildare Campus while Mr 
DiCesare is on Long Service Leave and Mr Shane Reid 
& Br Mark Needham and co-responsible for the Faith 
and Ministry role for the rest of the year while Mr Hansen 
takes a well earned rest. Mr Matthew Harris is Acting 
Director of Music. We wish them well in their new roles. We 
warmly welcome to the College Ms Alex James & Mr 
Sunil Nand (Presentation Campus), Ms Dominica 
Szylkrot & Mrs Alana Riseley (St Paul’s Campus)

Paul’s Campus) & welcome again Ms Kathy Matters 
and wish them all a rewarding time here.
 
Funding for Catholic Schools
With the Federal election now called and the State election 
only months away it is important for us all to keep this very 
significant issue at the forefront of the political agenda.  You 
will remember that last year we ran the very real risk of not 
being considered in the State government funding review.  
We are yet to be confident that our Prime Minister, Ms Julia 
Gillard will increase the Federal Government funding to 
Catholic Schools either. Those of us who try to manage 
Catholic schools are quite perplexed at the obvious inequity 
towards Catholic schools. For example, Victorian Catholic 
schools have received the lowest level of state government 
funding of any state in Australia. As a result, for each dollar 
of federal and state government funding going to a student 
in a Victorian government school, a student in a Catholic 
school receives just 63 cents. We are asking that State 
funding to Catholic schools be transparently linked to 25% 
of the cost of education in a Victorian government school.   
On our webpage you will find accurate factual information 
that might help you address your concerns with our local 
Members. I encourage you to write to the papers and our 
local MPs because we know that they certainly listen to 
the voice of the people, especially during an election year. 
Further information is available on our website.  
	

College Raffle:  Keep Lavalla Cool
Thank you to those families who have already returned their 
sold raffle tickets. The Parents and Friends committees of 
both Traralgon and Newborough need your support to help 
raise funds for air conditioners throughout the College.  The 
raffle will be drawn during EXPO – 13th August.   
 

LAPTOP  Update 
You will remember that earlier this year we sought your 
opinion about the introduction of laptops at Year 7 and Year 
10. The sub-committee of the College Council, together 
with members of the College Leadership Team will meet 
again next week. The outcome of these meetings will be 
communicated with you as soon as possible.   

Erica Pegorer, Principal 
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Lavalla Catholic College wishes to acknowledge the support and 
generous donations towards our raffle.

We encourage all families to visit our sponsors and experience the 
quality of both goods and service.

Cafe 
Evviva

Albroys Car Centre Traralgon 5176 1626
Harvey World Travel Traralgon 5174 7877

Regal Jewellers Traralgon 51741801 
Chris Humphrey Office National 51747166

John Ansell Photography 51747714  
www.johnansell.com.au 

Seymour Street Newsagency 5174 806 
Fenech Warehouse Sales 51762277 

AMP Money Sense Traralgon   1800 805 704 
Home Hardware Traralgon 5174 3145 

Amazing Clean Traralgon 0412585355 
GrowMaster Traralgon 5174 2861 
Cleaners World Gippsland 5176 2000 
West End Supermarket Traralgon 51746042 
Curves Moe 5126 2022   
Curves Morwell 51338002  
Cafe Evviva  5174 9455 
Mid Valley Shopping Centre 51337022   
Stockland Traralgon 5174 9477


